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November 23, 2010

Daniel and Glenna Thorsland
Sleepy Hollow RV Park
19316 Hwy 42

Myrtle Point, OR 97458

RE: Notice of Violation for the Sleepy Hollow RV Park public water system, PWS
OR4194283

Mr. and Mrs. Thorsland,

Sleepy Hollow RV Park is a transient non-community public water system serving
between 10 and 100 people, subject to regulation under ORS 448.115 to 448.290 and
OAR 333-061-0005 to 333-061-0290. '

As the owners of Sleepy Hollow RV Park, you are considered water suppliers as defined
in Oregon Revised Statute (ORS) 448.115(12) and Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR)
333-061-0020(211), and have specific responsibilities that are defined in OAR 333-061-
0025. '

QAR 333-061-0025(2) requires all water suppliers to take immediate corrective action
when the results of analyses or measurements indicate that maximum contaminant levels
have been exceeded.

¢ Violation No. 1: The Turbidity Monitoring Report Forms submitted for Sleepy
Hollow RV Park indicate that less than 95% of the turbidity measurements recorded
for both the September and October 2010 monitoring periods were less than or equal
to 0.3 NTU, which is considered an exceedance of the maximum contaminant level
(MCL) for turbidity as specified in OAR 333-061-0030(3)(b)(A)i). The Drinking
Water Program has not received notification that you have taken corrective action,
which is considered a violation of OAR 333-061-0025(2).

Assisting People to Become Independent, Healthy and Safe.
An Equal Opportunity Employer



Sleepy Hollow RV Park
Page 2

¢ Compliance Action No. 1: You must take action to ensure that filtered water turbidity
does not exceed the MCL as specified in OAR 333-061-0030(3)(b){(A)(i) or (i1), and
be able to demonstrate compliance with the MCL no later than April 30, 2011.
Failure to take action to correct the exceedance of the MCL for turbidity may result in
additional enforcement action, which could include the assessment of civil penalties.

Please contact Jay MacPherson at the Drinking Water Program at (541) 726-2587 -
extension 57, to discuss the requirements specified in this letter.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Respectfully

7L

Brad K. Dantels
Enforcement Coordinator
DHS - Drinking Water Program

cc:  Rick Hallmark, Coos County Environmental Health
Eric Hinman, Sleepy Hollow RV Park
Jay MacPherson, DHS DWP



